
THE MARTIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

SPECIAL MEETING

January 7, 2013
MINUTES

The Martin County Council convened in special session Monday, January 7, 2013, in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Councilmen present were C. Richard Summers, Randy Wininger, F. Lonnie Hawkins, Warren Albright, J. Keith Gibson and Councilwoman Lynn Gee. Others attending were January Roush, Auditor; Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal; Josh Hughett, Jill Albright, Loogootee Tribune; and Tim Kinder, Martin County Alliance.  
President Summers called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 6:00pm.  A moment of silence was observed in memory of County Councilman John Stoll.

Auditor Roush administered the Oaths of Office for Councilmen Albright and Hawkins.  

A motion was made by Councilman Hawkins and seconded by Councilwoman Gee to retain C. Richard Summers as President and Randy Wininger as Vice-President of the Council for 2013.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 

The minutes from the special meeting of December 3, 2012, were approved as submitted with the motion made by Councilman Wininger and seconded by Councilman Gibson.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   Councilwoman Gee did not vote due to her absence at that meeting.      
Auditor Roush submitted an amended Salary Ordinance to correct budget errors.  Councilwoman Gee made the motion to amend the following salaries:  Probation Administrative Assistant from $12,600 to $12,500, Level III Assessor to $1000, Circuit Court Bailiff from $5,770 to $5,000, Jail Officers (5) from $111,075 to $111,575 and Highway General Mechanic from $31,172 to $30,868.  Councilman Albright made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Auditor Roush also submitted Ordinance No. 2013-01 authorizing the purchase of a blanket bond for county  
officers, employees and commission members.  Councilman Wininger made a motion to approve Ordinance No. 2013-01 and Councilman Gibson made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Tim Kinder, Martin County Alliance, updated the Council on a project at Westgate.  He stated that they would be asking for an abatement in the future.  Councilwoman Gee expressed some concern with a new fire station being built at Westgate and the affect it would have on the Crane base fire department.  Kinder stated he would look into the matter.  
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned with a motion made by Councilman Wininger and seconded by Councilwoman Gee.   All were in favor and the motion passed and the meeting was adjourned at 6:08 pm.
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